COMMON COUNCIL

February 20, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by everyone in attendance.

Prayer was given by Councilman Peckinpaugh

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York.

ROLL CALL:

Mary Brewington	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jerry Walden	Present
Aaron Dicken	Present
Mark Koger	Present
Lynn Perdue	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Present

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

• Councilman Hancock moved to suspend the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and approve. Councilman Walden seconded. Motion carried 7-0

1						
Mary	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Brewington	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes

PUBLIC HEARING:

No Hearings

PROCLAMATIONS:

No Proclamations

RESOLUTIONS:

No Resolutions

ORDINANCES:

• #3785 – Amendment to Chapter 95 of City Code (Large Trash)
Council discussion regarding Ordinance #3785 resulted in Councilman Peckinpaugh
making a motion to amend 95.08 (B) as presented as well as 95.15 (A). President Koger
seconded. Motion carried 5-2

Mary	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Brewington	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinnaugh
No	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No	

OTHER BUSINESS:

• No report.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Council-lady Abbott:

Noted;

• February 22nd will be the Congressional Debate at the High School.

Congratulated the dances held and upcoming and the community support for the high school sports.

Councilman Hancock:

Noted;

Congratulated Councilman Peckinpaugh for his representation at State Wrestling Competition.

Potholes noted on Garner Street

Councilman Walden:

Noted;

• Attended AIM Opiod Conference stating very informative.

Councilman Dicken:

March 6th is a scheduled workshop for property owners of the Historic District.

Also attended Opiod Conference recommending a committee be established to collect data, recommended more drop boxes for medication advertising locations.

His personal goal each meeting was to bring solutions as a councilman regarding current city issues.

President Koger:

Noted;

Requested a paving schedule update.

Thanked Councilmen Dicken and Walden for attending the conference.

Councilman Perdue:

Noted;

• No report.

Councilman Peckinpaugh: Noted;

Thanked Emergency Service Departments for their support and coverage of the competitions held at the High School.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

Mayor York congratulated Councilman Peckinpaugh, noting he was mentioned on TV as being a coach with a student in competition for 35 years, what a great accomplishment.

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCIL:

Linda Burr-Conn, Director of the New Castle Henry County Animal Shelter requested consideration for use of Riverboat Funds to match funds needed for equipment to establish an onsite low cost vet clinic based on income. After Council discussion, the issue was tabled for consideration until next meeting.

Councilman Peckinpaugh moved to adjourn. Meeting adjourned.

Presiding Officer of the Common Council

ATTEST:

Christy York, Clerk Treasurer

Approved by me this 20th day of February, 2018.

Greg York, Mayor

ATTEST.

Christy York, Clerk Treasurer